
Eulachon Commercial WAC Update 

Staff: Laura Heironimus and Charlene Hurst 

Background: The Department would like to update the Smelt Commercial Fishing Rules, associated with 
WAC 220-358-060. This rule outlines the Gear and Fishing Periods associated with commercial smelt 
harvest in the Lower Columbia River. As currently written, this rule leaves open commercial fishing 
periods that were thought to be closed in 2010, following the ESA listing of Eulachon.  

Proposal: Staff proposed changes include striking the “Fishing Periods” section. 

Decision: Currently this item is only a briefing, with time for public comment. The Commission will 
consider this item for decision in February 2023.  

 

Proposed Changes to WAC:  

 


